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Navy Awards Government of Japan-Funded Contract  
for Marine Corps Relocation to Guam 

JOINT BASE PEARL HARBOR-HICKAM – Naval Facilities Engineering Command (NAVFAC) Pacific 

awarded today a $17.9 million firm-fixed price contract to Contrack Watts Inc. of McLean, Va., for the 

construction of a new Waterfront Headquarters Building at Apra Harbor on Naval Base Guam (NBG).  

The contract supports the Defense Policy Review Initiative and is funded by the Government of Japan (GoJ) as 

part of the International Agreement between the United States and Japan.  

 

“For the Marines to effectively execute amphibious operations, a fully capable waterfront facility and associated 

infrastructure are essential,” said Officer in Charge of Construction (OICC) Marianas Commanding Officer 

Capt. Dan Turner.  “The award of this contract marks yet another critical step forward in the Marine Corps 

relocation to Guam and it is another excellent example of the tremendous financial investment by our 

Government of Japan partners toward our shared national defense interests.”   

 

The scope of work for the facility includes reinforced concrete with pile foundations, and all components such 

as exterior walls, windows, roofing, mechanical and electrical systems appropriate for Guam’s earthquake and 

weather standards. The contract also contains a planned modification for furniture, fixtures and equipment.  

 

Work will be performed at Apra Harbor and is expected to be completed in April 2019.  

 

This contract was competitively procured via the Federal Business Opportunities website with two proposals 

received.   

 

– USN – 

 
For contract award related information, please contact krista.cummins@navy.mil at the NAVFAC Pacific Public 

Affairs Office OR catherine.norton@fe.navy.mil at the NAVFAC Marianas Public Affairs Office.  

 

For all other Guam build-up program information, please contact timothy.patrick@fe.navy.mil at the Marine 

Corps Activities Guam Public Affairs Office OR chuck.little@usmc.mil at the U.S. Marine Corps Forces Pacific 

Public Affairs Office.  

 

 
 

Naval Facilities Engineering Command: The Facilities and Expeditionary Combat Systems Command 
NAVFAC is the Systems Command that delivers and maintains quality, sustainable facilities, acquires and manages capabilities for the Navy's expeditionary combat 
forces, provides contingency engineering response, and enables energy security and environmental stewardship. Additional updates and information about NAVFAC 
can be found on social media sites such as Facebook and Twitter. Like our NAVFAC Facebook Page at www.facebook.com/navfac and follow us at 
www.twitter.com/navfac, or visit our Photostream on Flickr at www.flickr.com/photos/navfac. 
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